By Pete Gawda

Attheir meeting Thursday, Dec.
14 the Knoxville-Knox County
Metropolitan Planning Comimis-
sion revisited the sidewalk issue
After considerable discussion on
the issue at the October MPC
meeating the commission voted 7
0 6 10 require developers 1o put

in sidewalks. The new require-
ments were o g0 into effect Feb.
1,2018.

At last week's meeting the
MPC, upon recommendation of
staff, voted to delay implemen-
tation of the new regulations for
one year. Staff offered several
reasons for the delay including
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daveloping a master plan, for-
mulating sidewalk construction
standards and developing a pro-
cedures for processing waivers
Commissioner Janice Tocher
noted that it is difficult for devel-
opers when they hear at the last
minute sidewalks are required.
She wantad 10 give tham advance

a :\'“ll A1 B B A1 B A

notice

“We have w0 look 20 years
down the road and see whare
this county is going” was the
opinion of MPC Chair Rebecca
Longmire

Commissioner Art Clancy
stated that it was unfair for
a developer 10 come up with

sidewalks without any connec-
tivity 10 existing sidewalks. “We
need aplan in place, " he assart
ed, adding that there are a lot of
details 1© be worked out

Robert Whaley's request for
final plat approval for a two lot
subdivision on M. Broadway at
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New council members face first regular meetlng

By Mike Steely

steelym@knoxfouss.com

The five new members of Knoxville
City Council join that body Tuesday
evening and encounter an agenda
full of items such as rehiring a Nash-
ville legislative lobbyist, grants for
22 units of affordable housing an
urban greenway project and upping

Increasing the contract funds
for the Sanitary Laundry Building
roof repairs for remaoving windows
and concreta panels is also on the
agenda. The ongoing contract with
Anderson Lumber Company would
fund an additional $§48 362 bringing
the total costto justover $613,000

Olher items on me new coun-




